
MBCG Meeting Notes 10/13/21 

Attendees: Will Daehler, Kaye Gmur, Joe Lacy, Pete and Deb Sala, Andy Oie, Vic 

Soderstrom, JD Griffith, Bob Stangel, Judy and Gene Davis, Randy Otto, Dave 

Nordby, Dave and Nany Spearing, Steve Tobison, Ron Dennis, Ray & Sarah 

Teschke 

Meeting called to order by President Ray Teschke at 6:35.   

Introduction of new member Ron Denni. Ron owns a ’63 1100 Sprite which he 

raced for about 10 years. 

OFFICER REPORTS: 
Secretary Will Daehler spoke with Ray about a better system to dispurse minutes.  

It was decided to continue adding them to the newletters as well as by email. 

Treasurer Dave Nordby reported the Group has about $750 in the account.  Dues 

for 2022 are due.  Discussion  about increasing the annual dues to $25.00.  

Approved unanimously. 

Vice President Dave Griffith reported he is no longer able to get name badges and 

hats through the current supplies.  Will research another outlet. 

Web Master Ray Teschke encouraged everyone to look at the webpage for 

meeting notices, minutes and any other updates. 

OLD BUSINESS: 
Nancy reported Tom Smith is hospitalized but outlook seemed good.  Nancy 
Spearing said Jay Olson did suffer a stroke but is doing very well at home.  
Holiday Party is scheduled for Saturday December 11 at 6:00pm at the home of 

Steve and Karen Tobison’s House.    

(*****Update!!!! The party has moved to Gene and Judy Davis’s near Lake 

Milles****  N7551 Newville Way, Waterloo WI)    

Turkey , pork and buns will be provided, bring a dish to pass and your own 

beverages.  Sara Steve and Randy will coordinate games.  Sara will inventory left 

over gift cards and Dave Nordby will purchase more as needed.  Gifts will be 



exchanged; if you want to participated bring a gender neutral gift for under 

$20.00. 

FALL TOUR REPORT:  Vic Soderstrom and Joe Lacy reported with input from Gene 

and Judy Davis.  There were about 7 British cars participating.  Nice drive along 

the Great River Road to Winona MN and LaCrosse WI. 

NEW BUSINES: 
No one volunteered for organizing a fall drive, getting to late in the season. 

Possible ladies day and tech day in November – still in the discussion stages. 

NEXT MEETINGS: 

Wednesday November 10 at Maple Tree in McFarland at 6:30pm 

Holiday Party December 11 (at Gene and Judy Davis) 

2022 meetings will be January 12 and February 9, Maple Tree in McFarland at 

6:30pm 

Motion to adjourn by Dave Spearing, seconded by Joe Lacy.  Meeting adjourned 

at 7:15 

 

Repectfully submitted, 

Will Daehler and Kaye Gmur Co-Secretraries 

 


